

December 15, 2013

Hon. Kathleen Wynne Leader, Government Leader, Liberal Party of Ontario Room 281, 111 Wellesley Street West Queen's Park Toronto, Ontario M7A 1A1

Dear Ms. Wynne:

The Police Pensioners Association of Ontario represents approximately 6,500 retired police personnel from all areas of the province.

On behalf of our membership I want to thank you and your colleagues for providing unanimous support to MPP Frank Klees First Responders Day Act. We appreciate and thank you for putting aside party differences to agree to this most important legislation.

I'm confident that all groups covered under this legislation appreciate the recognition by all three parties within government for the service and support they provide in communities across Ontario.

Your truly

Paul Bailey President

cc. Hon. Tim Hudak

cc. Hon. Andrea Horwath